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Secretary, in connection with the friends of the Association in
Philadelphia, for the comfort and social enjoyment of visiting mem-
bers. We may also remark that druggists visiting the Centennial,
are, at any time, invited to visit the College, where they will be cor-
dially received, and information and assistance valuable to strangers
Will be given.

There can be no doubt but the meeting in September will be
the largest ever held, and we hope to see our Canadian provinces
Well represented-as well by delegates as those who may in the
rTeantime join the Association. We may say that the annual con-
tribution is five dollars; and that every information to intending
flemibers will be given by Professor Maisch, Permanent Secretary,
45 N. Tenth Street.

MEETING OF THE COUNCIL.

The semi-annual meeting of the Council will be held on Wed-
nesday, August 2nd, at the rooms of the College, in the building
belonging to the School of Practical Science. The examinations
Conimmence on July 3 1st, and will be continued during the next day..
A large number of students have already entered their names.

Books and Pamphlets.

Micro-Photographs in Histology, Normal and Pathological. By
Carl Seiler, M.D. In conjunction with J. Gibbons Hunt, M.D.,
and Joseph G. Richardson, M.D. Philadelphia: J. H. Coates
& CO., 822 Chestnut street.
The first two numbers of this new monthly have come to hand,

and fully justify the promises held out by the publishers in their
Prospectus. " This publication is designed to take the place of the
it icroscope as far as possible, for those who have neither opportun-
1tynor leisure to make observations with the instrument for them-relves, and also to furnish microscopists, for comparison, correctaPresentations of typical specimens in the domain of normal and
Pathological histology." This purpose has, so far, been admirably
fulfiîîed, and though we cannot agree with the idea of substituting


